Chairman’s Report.
Good Evening All and Welcome.

This ‘Parish Council Year’  hasn’t quite had the planning application domination as last year but, for the last three months, we have been in Lockdown, due to the corona virus. This has meant our last meetings have been held via Zoom and we haven’t carried out some of the projects we intended. Hopefully, they will be furthered at a later date. 
Prior to this, thanks to the generosity of Mark Euston, a defibrillator has been installed in the red kiosk at Jack’s Green. Paul Scully has had a footpath map made and installed in the kiosk with information on local walks. Thankyou Paul. Unbelievably, one day, the old, redundant, kiosk at the Hall disappeared, just as a use had been thought of for it.

A new noticeboard, made by The Men’s Shed has been installed at Jack’s Green, the old one removed and recycled elsewhere. Thanks once again, to Paul Scully for this, helped by the late David Squirrell, who will be sadly missed. 

Jack’s Green also has the solar powered vas speed activated machine. The other one in All Saints Rd was removed by a builder and has yet to be re-installed by him. In future we will be looking at a Community Speed Watch scheme
The Community were, very generously, donated a quantity of tools from Bosch. These are for use around the Village. In order to keep them in a secure place, we have purchased a container. This is sited in the car park behind the Village Hall. After Lockdown it’s other uses will be discussed and organised. SCC have handed over the care and cutting of grass areas and verges to the PC. It has been decided areas that are not causing a footway problem will only be cut in Autumn, to help the wildlife.

A new website has been set up for the Village. I would like to thank Alistair Rogers for all his work on the old one over the years.

The Parish Council is in the process of taking over an area of land, running from Flordon Rd to Needham Lake, called The Wildwood. At the moment we are sorting out the legalities. Hopefully, a volunteer group can be set up to care for it. After Lockdown!
In the Autumn we were donated 150 trees by Suffolk Wildlife. My thanks to Hugo Craggs and William Barnes for organising the distribution of these and for doing a lot of the planting around the Village.
We still have Cil monies. Some has been used to purchase the container; more to help the Hall with its new heating installation.  Blacksmith’s Field equipment is another one ear-marked.
My thanks to all the Councillors who have worked hard throughout the year, and also to Joan Hardingham and Kathryn Martin for the successful publication of the Parish magazine particularly in these strange times. 
Sue Haynes.
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